

Information Rights Unit HM Treasury 1 Horse Guards Road London SW1A 2HQ

Mr Allen Thomasson

020 7270 5000 foirequests@hmtreasury.gov.uk www.gov.uk/hm-treasury

14 May 2019

Dear Mr Thomasson

Ref: FOI2019/06087

Freedom of Information Act 2000: LIBOR funding

Thank you for your enquiry of 17 April 2019, which we have considered under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the FOI Act).

You asked for the following information:

"Can you please confirm:

- 1. What was the allocation of funding to The Royal British Legion (RBL) and D-Day Revisited charities' from the £2.25 million funding announced on 12th July 2016.
- 2. If discussions took place between HM Treasury and the 'D Day Revisited Society', registered charity number 1129753 on 22 March 2015 with regards to LIBOR Funds.
- 3. If an agreement was reached following discussions with the 'D Day Revisited Society' on 22 March 2015 to appoint 'D-Day Revisited Society' to manage part of the LIBOR Fund.
- 4. If the following payments were made to 'D Day Revisited Society ' and if so under what agreement;

£150,000 on 27 April 2015 £50,000 on June 2015 £120,000 on 2 November 2015

5. If the following payments were made to 'D Day Revisited Society ' and if so under what agreement;

£300,000 on 24 March 2016 £50,000 on 1st July 2016 £20,000 on 28th September 2016

6. If 'D-Day Revisited' submitted its own applications for LIBOR funding on behalf of veterans in 2015 and 2016 and what was the value of these submissions."

I can confirm that HM Treasury does hold information within the scope of your request.

In response to Question 1: The Royal British Legion was allocated £1.5 million, and D-Day Revisited was allocated £750,000, from the £2.25 million grant announced on 12 July 2016.

In response to Questions 2 and 3: I can confirm that the then Chancellor wrote to D-Day Revisited on 24 March 2015 to thank the Society, and accept their offer to provide support for veterans to return to Normandy as an alternative to the established Royal British Legion's "D-Day Return" scheme, recognising that the established scheme may not be suitable for all veterans. Beyond this, we have not located any further records of discussions between HM Treasury and the D-Day Revisited Society, registered charity number 1129753, on 22 March 2015 with regards to LIBOR Funds.

In response to Question 4: a payment of £150,000 was made to D-Day Revisited on 23 April 2015 (this would likely have cleared into their bank account around 27 April); a payment of £50,000 was made to D-Day Revisited on 28 May 2015 (this would likely have cleared into their bank account around 1 June); and a payment of £200,000 was made to D-Day Revisited on 29 October 2015 (this would likely have cleared into their bank account around 2 November). These payments were LIBOR grants, made to D-Day Revisited to be disbursed to eligible veterans, to meet the Government's commitment to support veterans in their annual return to D-Day (and, later, the battle in Europe).

In response to Question 5: a payment of £300,000 was made to D-Day Revisited on 22 March 2016 (this would likely have cleared into their bank account around 24 March). This payment was a LIBOR grant, made to D-Day Revisited to be disbursed to eligible veterans, to meet the Government's commitment to support veterans in their annual return to D-Day (and, later, the battle in Europe).

Further in response to Question 5: a payment of £50,000 was made to D-Day Revisited on 29 June 2016 (this would likely have cleared into their bank account around 1 July); and a payment of £20,000 was made to D-Day Revisited on 26 September 2016 (this would likely have cleared into their bank account around 28 September). These latter two payments were LIBOR grants to third party organisations (the Normandy Memorial Trust and the Sword Beach "Promenade for Peace" respectively), where, to facilitate project delivery, D-Day Revisited agreed to disburse funds on behalf of HM Treasury. The sums provided to D-Day Revisited were disbursed in full to the eventual recipient organisations.

In response to Question 6: D-Day Revisited did not submit applications for LIBOR funding in 2015 and 2016; rather, the LIBOR Grants detailed above were provided to D-Day Revisited following the then Chancellor's letter of 24 March 2015 for onward disbursement to eligible veterans, in anticipation of the expected demand from individual veterans for financial support for travel.

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact us. Please quote the reference number above in any future communications.

Yours sincerely

Copyright notice

Most documents HM Treasury supplies in response to a Freedom of Information request, including this letter, continue to be protected by Crown copyright. This is because they will have been produced by Government officials as part of their work. You are free to use these documents for your information, for any non-commercial research you may be doing and for news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, will require the permission of the copyright holder. Crown copyright is managed by The National Archives and you can find details on the arrangements for re-using Crown copyright material at: http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/re-using-public-sector-information/uk-government-licensing-framework/crown-copyright/

Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act 2000

If you are not happy with this reply, you can request a review by writing to HM Treasury, Information Rights Unit, 1 Horse Guards Road, London SW1A 2HQ or by emailing us at the address below. Any review request must be made within 2 months of the date of this letter.

Email: foirequests@hmtreasury.gov.uk

It would assist our review if you set out which aspects of the reply concern you and why you are dissatisfied.

If you are not content with the outcome of the review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner will not make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by HM Treasury which is outlined above.

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF (or via their website at: https://ico.org.uk).

